
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

3 October 2019 

 

 

Mr David Kenny 

2/4 Diamantina Crct 

BEAUDESERT Q 4285 

david_kenny@live.com   

 

 

Dear David 

 

Il-Bogan Bridge – Boonah-Beaudesert Road – Cyclist Concerns  

 

I refer to previous correspondence and representations made on your behalf to Mr Andrew Wheeler, 

Deputy Regional Director, South Coast Region, Department of Transport and Main Roads, in relation 

to safety issues for cyclists at Il-Bogan Bridge, on Boonah-Beaudesert Road, at Bromelton.   

 

I have subsequently received a response from Mr Wheeler, in which he has advised the following: 

 

“Thank you for your enquiry on behalf of your constituents regarding cyclists on Il-Bogan Bridge on 

Beaudesert-Boonah Road at Bromelton. 

 

“The department understands your concern regarding the safety of cyclists and I am therefore pleased 

to advise an investigation is underway to determine the feasibility of paving the unsealed sections 

between the end of the paved shoulders and the pedestrian bridge accesses. If the works are 

undertaken, bicycle directional signage will be installed on the southbound approach to direct cyclists 

to use the pedestrian bridge access. 

 

“Additionally, to improve the safety of cyclists heading north, bicycle warning signage will be 

installed on the northbound approach warning motorists of the presence of cyclists”. 

 

David, I trust this information is of assistance to you and thank you for your continued advocacy for 

road safety. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Jon Krause MP 

Member for Scenic Rim 
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